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Two etchings of ships by the late John Taylor Arms have been presented to the University of California's
Scripps Institution of Oceanography by Charles D. Wheelock, Professor of Marine Resources, Emeritus Prof.
Wheelock, who now lives in Carmel, was a member of the Institution's staff from 1955 to 1960.

The etchings have been hung in the Director's suite at Scripps. They show the submarine U.S.S. Haddo and
the cruiser U.S.S. Columbia. John Taylor Arms was one of this country's most famous etchers of ships.


